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7 November 2017 Term 4 Week  5 

On Wednesday 1 November the Open Boys and Girls cricket teams travelled to Dubbo to play in the 
Super 8’s Gala Day.  

The girls started off with an outstanding win against Molong 140 to 93. We then played Gulargambone 
and unfortunately had a narrow defeat. Our next game was against Trundle and fortunately we 
managed to come away with a win which then put us into the semi-finals. Our semi-finals game was 
against Merriwa who were the overall winners of the Super 8’s competition last year. With great 
courage and sportsmanship from the girls, we won, with a score of 91 to 77. Unfortunately, we lost the 
finals against Gulargambone, although we played a spectacular match!  

The highlights of the day were our outstanding bowling especially from Ailee Tremain, making 3 wickets 
for one game. Another highlight was the exceptional catching from Roudey Porch, which is why we 
gave her “players player”. All girls played to the best of their ability and displayed fantastic teamwork.  

Similarly to the girls, the Open Boys got off to a great start winning all 3 of their first games by a large 
margin. They played Tullamore, Merriwa and Lake Cargelligo. Unfortunately we were over excited and 
went down to Trundle in the last round. We successfully made the finals and had to verse Trundle 
again. With great confidence and teamwork we came away with a win which successfully qualifies us 
for State. 

The highlights of the day was the great communication throughout each game. Another highlight was 
when Blake and Logan doubled our score in one over with their exceptional batting. However, the main 
highlight for the day was Jake’s awesome wicket keeping and fielding which is why we awarded him 
with “players player” for the boys.  

A major thank you to Mr Jones for providing us with transport. Good luck to the boys in the finals! 

Josie Lees and Lochlan Cameron 
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 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: 
 
Well done to our cricketers who played 
last week. All reports were about how 
good we looked, played and supported 
each other. Thank you to Mrs Corinth, 
Mr Jones and our parent drivers for 
their assistance. 

Mr Horley took a group of students to 
a Robotics Day, something a bit 
different for our students however, 
they loved it! Thanks also to Susie 
Porch for assisting with transport. 

Our school captains represented us in 
the soil collection for the ANZAC 
Memorial. Thank you to Mrs Tremain 
for her organisation. 

It was lovely to receive positive 
feedback over the weekend from 
people who have no connection to 
Yeoval or our school about how well 
our hospitality team supported the 
Daroo Business Awards for Cabonne 
Council. Our students assisted in 
setting up and serving for nearly 300 
dinner guests and were led by Ms 
Freeth. 

Our WAP course coordinators 
participated in a workshop in Dubbo 
regarding their role in 2018. Mr 
Andrew Hetherington, our HT BYOD 
presented to all WAP staff, we thank 
him for his time and expertise. 

Last week, our staff, students and 
parent representatives participated in a 
workshop for our 2018-2020 school 
plan. Once in draft form, you will have 
the opportunity to provide feedback. At 
this stage, our new strategic directions 
are: 

Learning for the future 

Inspirational leaders 

Innovative connections 

Principal   

Mrs Nicole Bliss 

 

Assistant Principal   

Mrs Jodie Klein 
 

Secondary Head 
Teachers 

Mr Andrew Jones 

Mr James Peter 
 

Address 

Obley Street 

Yeoval  NSW  2868 
 

Phone 

02 6846 4004 
 

Fax 

02 6846 4317 
 

Email 
     yeoval-c.school@det.  

              nsw.edu.au 

 

Web address 

www.yeoval-
c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

P & C  President 

Mrs Esther Gellert 
 

Secretary 

Mrs Renee McClure 
 

Treasurer 

Mrs Alison Smith 
 

 

P & C Meets the 2nd 
Tuesday of every 

month at 6:00 pm 

Yeoval Bowling Club 

 

 

Next P & C Meeting 

14 November 2017 
 

 

 

 

A member of the 

Western  Access  

Program 

On Thursday 2nd November, eight Year 8 
students, accompanied by Mr Horley, 
attended a robotics day that Dubbo School 
of Distance Education held in conjunction 
with Macquarie University. 

The day involved learning about Lego 
Mindstorms Education EV3 robotics. 
Students learnt about basic coding of the 
robots. These skills were then used at the 
end of the day to compete in several 
challenges. 

This is a training program for First 
Australia Lego League competition- 
https://firstaustralia.org/programs/first-
lego-league/ 

Our PBL focus areas for Weeks 1-5 are : 

-  Consider others before you speak 

-  Positive tone and positive  
 body language  

https://firstaustralia.org/programs/first-lego-league/
https://firstaustralia.org/programs/first-lego-league/
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YEAR 7-10 YEARLY EXAMINATIONS 
WEEK 6 TERM 4 2017 (SCHOOL HALL) 

MONDAY 
13/11/17 

TUESDAY 
14/11/17 

WEDNESDAY 
15/11/17 

9am – 11.00am 
English 7-10 

 

9.10am – 10.45am 
Mathematics 7-8 

 

9.10am – 10.15am 
Science 7-10 

 

11.40am – 1.15pm 
Child Studies 9-10 

 

11.40am – 12.45pm 
HSIE 7-10 

 

11.40am – 12.40pm 
Visual Arts 9-10 

 

Examination Procedures 
 
For all examinations students must:  

Be on time for all examinations  
Attend every examination and make a serious 

attempt  
Follow the supervisors’ instructions 

Be prepared with the equipment required:  
 

Black pens  

Pencils, erasers and a sharpener (use 
pencils where specifically directed)  

A ruler marked in millimetres and 
centimetres  
Highlighter pens  

NESA approved calculators where 
necessary  

Not share equipment during the examination  
Not bring mobile phones, smart watches etc. 

into the examination room  
Line up outside the examination room, leaving 

bags outside  
Bring a book/magazine to read once the 

examination has finished  
 
Students are expected to be prepared for and 
attend normal classes when not in an examination  
 
During examination period students may:  
 

Submit an “Assessment Appeal Form” (if necessary), 
with a Doctor Certificate if you are sick on the day 
and notify the school immediately of your absence  

Take in a bottle of water  
It is essential that students do not attempt to 
communicate with other students during 
examinations, as this may provide students with an 
unfair advantage and disrupt other students during 
the examination. In this instance, students will 
receive zero marks and a letter will be sent home.  

ALL STUDENTS 

If you are feeling unwell at school please go to the 
front office so that we can ensure you receive 
appropriate care.  

INVITATION 

Parents and Caregivers are invited to our  E3 
Exhibition, Thursday 23 November 12.30-2.00pm 
and Friday 11.00am-12.00noon.   Everyone is 
welcome. 

ANZAC Memorial Renovations 

Last Friday our school 
student leaders had the 
privilege of collecting soil 
samples from the 
Memorial Hall site as part 
of the ANZAC memorial 
renovations in Hyde Park. 
A new installation in the 
park will house a wall of 
soil samples 
taken from every 
war memorial 
site in NSW in 
memory of all 
those who 
enlisted. 
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ASSESSMENT CALENDAR 

TERM 4/ WEEK 5 

10 Nov Remembrance Day In-School Service 

10 Nov Primary Assembly 1.00-1.30pm 

TERM 4/ WEEK 6 

13-17 Nov Workplacement Block D 

13-17 Nov Assessment Week K-10 

14 Nov P&C Meeting 6.00-7.00pm 

15 Nov Kinder Transition, 9.15am—2.50pm 

15 Nov Kinder Transition Family Meet and 
Greet 

15 Nov Stage 4, 2018 Parent Information 
Evening 

17 Nov Secondary Assembly 1.00-1.30pm 

TERM 4/ WEEK 7 

23 Nov Red Cross Christmas Lunch 

23 Nov Visual Design Pizza Cooking Day 

23 Nov 3E Exhibition 12.30-2.00pm 

24 Nov 3E Exhibition 11.00am—12.00noon 

24 Nov Primary Assembly 1.00-1.30pm 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

TERM 4/ WEEK  5 

Year 7 ICT 

Year 7/8 Technology Mandatory Group 1 

Year 9/10 Food Technology 

Year 9/10 Industrial Technology—Timber 

Year 12 Primary Industries 

TERM 4/ WEEK  6 

Year 7-10 EXAMINATION WEEK 

TERM 4/ WEEK  7 

Year 12 PDHPE 

Year 12 Senior Science 

Year 12  SLR 

Year 12 Work Studies 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK: 

CLASS OF THE WEEK: 
 9/10 Visual Arts: Developing outstanding 
artworks over the last ten weeks. 
 

MERIT AWARDS: 
Silver: Oscar Hall 
 

CITIZENSHIP AWARDS: 
Xavier Charnock , Year 9 for assisting with the Pool 
Committee with a function 
 

150 NIGHTS READING: 
Lucy Smith 

Stage 4: Ben Gellert 
Outstanding application to Stage 5 
Mathematics. 

Stage 4: Jackson 
Outstanding application to Stage 5 
Mathematics. 

Stage 5: Christopher Taylor 
Excellent application toward 
experimental design. 

Stage 6: Eliza Stokes 
A consistent and enthusiastic approach 
to SLR. 

 



Be Bus Aware  
Bus Safety Week 6-12 November 2017 

 
About  
NSW Bus Safety Week will be held from 6–12 November 2017 to highlight the importance of bus-
related safety issues for all road users. 

Bus Safety Week is organised by Transport for NSW as part of the ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign which 
aims to reinforce the road rules relating to buses to the community and promote safer on-road 
interactions between pedestrians, motorists, bicycle riders and buses.  

The issue 
• NSW has one of the largest metropolitan bus fleets in Australia.  
• Every day in NSW, hundreds of thousands of school children, workers and tourists use buses 

to get around and travel all or part of their journey to school and work or to explore our 
state. 

• In the five years to 2016, 20 people lost their lives in bus-related crashes, while 1,335 people 
were injured across the Sydney-Newcastle-Wollongong area. Of these 20 fatalities, 12 were 
pedestrians, 4 were drivers of other vehicles, 2 were cyclists, 1 was the passenger of another 
vehicle, and 1 was a motorcyclist. 

• Crashes involving buses often result in more severe outcomes to other road users due to 
their size and mass, and because due to their size and weight, they take more time to stop. 

Get involved 
Working with our partners and the community, we aim to help people Be Bus Aware. 

We have produced a Partner Toolkit to support you in promoting Bus Safety Week in your 
communities. The toolkit consists of posters, website tiles and Facebook cover pics (see over the 
page).  



This website link is also provided bebusaware.com.au which includes a suite of animations 
highlighting tips in relation to safe boarding, travel and disembarkation from buses as well as a bus 
safety education video for students in years 5 and 6.  

Contact us 
If you would like the high resolution versions of the creative files to download and print or post 
online, please email campaigns@transport.nsw.gov.au.  

For any other questions about Bus Safety Week, contact cassady.southern@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Partner Toolkit - Creative Assets  

                                                                                                                                                        

Messages:                                                                                                                              

 

   

                                                                                         

                                                                                                                                                        

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

Support us with your own social media post  
Follow us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/nswroadsafety and share our posts on your page. 
We will be posting throughout Bus Safety week.  

 

Be Bus Aware - Facebook Cover Image 

Posters        

Messages: 

• Buses can’t stop quickly  
(two versions – for walking and driving)        

• Give way to buses  
• Slow down to 40 when lights flash 

File sizes: A3 

Be Bus Aware – social media and website tiles 

Purpose:  These tiles can be posted on to websites and social 
media pages. Please hyperlink to bebusaware.com.au  

Message: Buses can’t stop quickly (pedestrian and drivers) 

File Size:  

(MREC) 300x250 pixels 

Facebook cover pic 851x316 

650 pixels x 163 pixels 

 

 

 

http://www.bebusaware.com.au/
mailto:campaigns@transport.nsw.gov.au
mailto:cassady.southern@transport.nsw.gov.au
http://www.facebook.com/nswroadsafety
http://www.bebusaware.com.au/


Purpose:  For sharing Bus Safety Week information  
on social media (suits anyone with a Facebook page).  
 
Message: Buses can't stop quickly 
 
File size: 851 x315 pixels  
 
Suggested post for Bus Safety Week, 6-12 November 
It’s Bus Safety Week and (add organisation name) is reminding everyone to ‘Be Bus Aware’. Head to 
BeBusAware.com.au to find out more #BeBusAware 

 

                  

                  
                                              
 

                                                                                                                                                      

 

 

School bus safety brochure – A school bus safety brochure is also 
available to order on our online catalogue (Category No. 450 
92289). 
                    

https://www.bspg.com.au/javelin/customer/home?ows_portal=1

